1. Our sincere apologies to the nembership on our failure to get the last newsletter out in time, due to circumstances beyond our control. The August newsletter was distributed at the meeting, however many others did not receive a copy. Progress is painful, so bear with us please. Our system is now working like a well cited Vair and will contume to do so. Ken Boice now has mailing labels prepared and ready; John Greenweld, our editor, is doing a beautiful job; and Al Friend is becoming more proficient with the typewriter.

THE ECOTHEX HE THOS WILL BECOME FORE INTERESTING, THE START FROM T

2. Communication is vital to any organization, so do your part and add these new members to your roster:

Jim Reborg RD/1 Box 840 Apollo, Fe. 15615 727-7849

Ken Phillips RD#5 Indiaus, Pa.15701 354-2200

Ronald F. McNeish 5600 Walnut St. Pittsburgh, Pa. 15232 361-6666 Richard Wyrick 707 7th Street West Lecchturg, Pa. 845-7794 15656

Ed & Md Jr. Fezel 205 Glenn ave. Port Vne Hoffen ort, In 15133 672-5053

walt Hatenkosky 526 Humphrey Road Greensburg, Pa. 15601 834-8114 Henry lyscas 5700 Appolice Dearborn, Mich. 48186 (315)846-7799

Leonard J. Huglel RDJJ Broadhead Trailer Gt. Correpolis, Pa. 15106 157-7915

Ron Andring
Box 381 A2 Gosser Hill
Leechburg, Fa.15656
845-7118

ALSO: On the front cover - Dave Fabyonics' phone number should be: 327-7361 On the inside - John Greenwalds' phone number should be: 795-5719

- 3. What a tremendous pionic we had in August. The location was purfect, the corn and dogs were delicious, vollyball was fun, and what's a little rain! Many thanks to all concerned particularly Ivan & Dorothy Clever, and Dave & Jan Fabyonic.
- 4. WPCC RALLY Sunday Sept. 14th Put it on your calender now! 1:00 registration, 1:30 first car off; from Devereaux's in Freeport. George will only say that you must have at least one navigator, a working odometer, and we will terminate at a restaurant. See ya'all there!

WPCC CORVATR CARAYAN - Either Oct.5th or 12th. Another There Goes Al" special (from the movie). Are you ready for a fall covered bridge tour in Somerset County, followed by dinner at The Cakhurst Tea Room. A smorgasbord delight you will never forget!

5. The Oct. issue of Car Classics magazine has an interesting article titled "Autos-of Western Pennsylvania". Road about the 1909 Pittsburgh Six.

- 6. The Sept. meeting is going to feature new member walt Natenkosky describing his recent experience as a course controller in the SCCA "Happiness is Sunrise" all night professional rally in northern Pa. and New York. This is one of two in the U.S. high speed rallies. Looking forward to your talk and slides, walt.
- 7. A great feature of every meeting is Hermie's corner. I feel that so ething should be said here to the full membership: We are very fortunate to have a mechanic as knowledgeable as hr. Krump and as willing to help us all by answering our technical questions. Flease, when Hermie is answering someones questions, give him the floor and listen, don't talk! Perhaps you already know the answer but some of us novices would like to hear. One of the reasons we are in this club is to learn more about our Corvairs so let's show Hermie the respect he deserves.

The Officers & Board of Directors

- 8. Oh yes, at our Aug. moeting we discussed our problems with respect to getting new members on the wailing list and into Corsa. We feel these problems are now solved. We were sorry to hear that treasurer Ralph "Speedo" weber has been transferred to Michigan and the upcoming meeting will be his last. We're sure gonna miss you Ralph, and we appreciate the good work as treasurer. George Douglas read off a number of upcoming auto events and we mentioned the upcoming Vintage Chevrolet Show on Sept. 13th in Monroeville. Call al Priend for details. (1962 and earlier) We spent sometime on the picnic, technical talk, and Curt and Chris entertained us again with their movies.
- 9. The club has a good supply of our gold jackets, club patches, and "I love My Convair" husper stickers. Those jackets cans would look nice on our appointing Fall activities. See Ivan for prices and pick-up.
- 10. If you are unable to attend the meetings but still have a technical question, drop a line to our editor: John Greenwald, 415 Crestview Dr. Pgh., Fa. 15239. Le'll answer it in the newsletter. Send all newsletter adds and articles to John.
- 11. Front crossmember and suspension rotting out on you? Give new members Ed and Ed Jr. Pezel a call. They ship in rust free front ends from California and install them for you, too. Give Ed and Ed a call.
- 12. Want to sell used Corsa and Spyder gauges and glove box doors or do you want to buy repaired gauges and doors? Write to: Lewis E. Rishel, 4751 Mt. St. Helens Drive, San Diego, California 92117.
- 13. COME TO THE MEETINGS & WIN CASH We drop a quarter apiece into The KITTY each meeting night & pull a members name out. You must be present to win however. \$3.75 has built up since the last winner was not present.

CLASSIFIEDS:

FOR SALE

65 Vair conv. (needs work) 61 Rampside (runs) Bob Boyd 824-0815

66 Corsa, mag wheels, headrests \$495 Ivan Clever 845-1051